Renewal and updating of the Eilvese village maps, 2025.

In July 2011, the Eilvese Village Chronicle Association donated four village maps for our
village. They are located at the train station (in front of the bicycle shelter), on Balschenweg
(in front of the railway underpass), at Loh, and in the village center (monument).

Since then, a lot has changed in our village due to new construction areas. The village maps
need to be updated.

On May 11, 2023, the US couple Tom and Pam Arrigo visited Eilvese. They visited the
hometown of Pam's great-grandparents (source: Eilvese Village Chronicle, former farmsteads
11 + 12).

Our association organized the day in Eilvese for the couple. The Arrigos expressed their
gratitude with a generous donation and asked that the amount be used in a way that would
benefit the village community.

This donation was the catalyst for us launching the project to renew the town maps. At pma-
Werbetechnik, we were fortunate enough to have the highly interested Joshua Hansen (who
grew up in Eilvese) design this town map in collaboration with Axel Schlicker and Hartmut
Neumann. Schuster (Mr. Biischer) installed the three town maps into the existing metal
frames.

The village center location (as of timber construction) was completely renovated and
adapted to the current dimensions of the new town map, and the town map was installed.
This work was carried out voluntarily by master carpenter Otto Schroder, Jannis Honsa, and

Hartmut Neumann. The QR code on the town signs is maintained by the "Citizens for Eilvese'
association.

Since April 1, 2025, four modernized and updated town signs have been in place in Eilvese.
Funded by donations from the Arrigo couple, the Eilvese Local Council, and the Eilvese
Village Chronicle Association.



